Minutes of the Patient Participation Group

Wednesday, 3rd October 2012 at the Duston Medical Centre

Copies of the agenda and progress against the development plan paper were distributed before or during the meeting.

Present   
Joan Randell (Chair) Ray Chapman, Christine Churchman, Catherine Donaldson, Ruth Fawcett, Brian Morgan, Chris Page, Pauline Robinson, Thomas Tarry(patients) and Graham Jamieson (Managing Partner)
Apologies
This meeting was attended by all members of the PPG.
Minutes of the meeting held on 21st August 2012

The minutes of the meeting held on 21st August 2012 were signed as a true record. 

Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting of 21st August 2012 

GJ confirmed that the names of those members who had expressed an interest in taking part in the DETECT champions workshop had been passed to the NHS team who would make contact. He noted that the PCT would become defunct in the near future and this may  impact on the programme.
Practice update

St Luke’s Primary Care Centre – Following meetings with the project manager and others, the projected completion date for the building remains at 26th October. The building will be complete and ready for hand-over on that date. However, an extension is needed because it will take a further week to finish work on the car park. The well-reported issues with low-level (building waste) contaminated holes in this area has caused the delay. A total additional bill for remedial work is £13,000 which is currently borne equally by the developer and the surgery.

The Harlestone Road site will close for the final time at the end of surgery on Wednesday, 31st October. The Duston surgery will continue to function until Friday, 2nd November. Transfer to St Luke’s will take place between 1st and 4th November. Installation of the self-check-in system, screens, IT services and telephone lines will take place over the weekend and the centre will open on Monday, 5th November when all doctors will be on site. Patients have been advised by posters, notes issued with prescriptions, a newsletter sent out and information posted on the surgery website.

Dentist - Following a meeting on 12th October, there is good news about the integrated dental practice. The dentist’s concerns about lack of space have been issued by re-configuring the adjoining areas to provide him with additional accommodation.  

Pharmacy Licence – Initially, at least, the pharmacy will not be available. Legal counsel has been engaged, the first hurdle is complete and all interested parties have thirty days to respond. This would not allow sufficient time to open even if the decision were immediate and in our favour. 

Responding to questions, GJ noted that:

· Receptionists will advise registered visually impaired patients when they are called for consultation as an alternative to on-screen messages.

· Space can be created around the reception desk for privacy since the waiting areas will be occupied less than originally planned for with a 30-40% reduction in surgery visits since the introduction of the Doctor First appointment system.

· An interview room adjoining the reception area is available for private conversations when required.

· Doctors have been able to make escorted visits wearing the high viz and protective clothing.  

Volunteering - Members were asked if they would like to assist by being present in surgery to act as guides and respond to patients’ queries in the week beginning 5th November. Also, members may like to be available in a similar capacity for one or more of the three remaining ’flu vaccination clinics to be held between 09.00 and 13.00 on Saturdays, 6th,13th and 20th October. It is noted that pregnant mothers are also to be offered the whooping cough vaccine on these dates. Action – members who would like to help with  either or both of these activities are asked to contact Mini Scott by email or by calling 01604 584176. Volunteers for helping at St Luke’s are invited to take part in an induction visit in the week beginning 29th October. Details to be advised later.
New appointment system – “Doctor First” has now entered the second month in operation and improvements are already evident. Receptionists’ screens do not give a simultaneous overview of all doctors’ appointments. This can lead to some  doctors having a greater allocation of patients than others which is unsatisfactory. CP asked if patients could request to see a specific doctor. GJ said they would be allocated an appointment with a particular doctor provided that he/she was in surgery on that day. CC diary commitments restricted her flexibility to attend appointments but she saw the advantage in early appointments for patients such as herself or those who work away from Northampton. GJ recognised that in these early days, doctors are reticent about making bookings for days ahead since they may not be able to meet the demand later. Doctor First advisors recognise this as a common situation and will, in a forthcoming meeting, encourage doctors to be more flexible. 
Patient Questionnaire / Development Plan
Telephone system –There are uncertainties that the chosen provider of the telephone system at St Like’s may not be able to deliver the package. BT as line provider has completed their survey and will be make a remote changeover. The final details are being checked frequently and re-assurances sought as telephones are obviously crucial to delivering our services.   

Dentist – The dentist is now back on board (see Practice Update above)
PPG Members opportunities
At the previous meeting, it was suggested that the PPG would run a campaign promoting healthcare in the Spring of 2013 and possibly linked to the Detect Cancer Early campaign. After further discussion, it was agreed that sufficient time for careful planning of the campaign would not be available at the November meeting when the agenda would include preparation of  the next Patient Survey Questionnaire. It was agreed to reschedule the campaign for April/May 2013.
Any other business

No other items were  raised

Next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting would take place at St Luke’s Medical Centre in the first floor meeting room (meet in Reception) on Monday, 26th November 2012 starting at 6.15 p.m.

The meeting formally ended at 7.25 p.m. GJ thanked everyone for their attendance and contributions
